From: T

Sent: 03 July 2019 20:44
To: Planning
Subject: 2019/1359/P - OBJECTION

Until effective measures can be put in place to reduce the noise disturbance from the
equipment, I urge Camden to refuse this planning application and any subequent
related application.

The disturbance affects an entire terrace of small houses whose bedroom windows
are at the same level as the equipment, only a few metres away. Maryon Mews is a
very narrow and enclosed street. It has a high density of residential occupation in
houses and flats. Noise from external equipment is particularly disturbing at night.

I believe that the equipment still causes too much noise, even after changes to its
design and orientation. The noise survey carried out unilaterally for the applicant
does not accurately reflect the negative experience that many residents have
reported.

If it is not possible to sound-proof the equipment sufficiently or to find a quieter
alternative technology, I believe that the unauthorised equipment should be
permanently removed.

In the meantime, residents are counting on the local authority to use its statutory
powers to make the noise nuisance stop. Please help protect our right to sleep
undisturbed.

Application Number: 2019/1359/P

Addresses: 21 South End Road, London, NW3 2PT

Development Types: Commercial Minor Alterations

Description: Installation of x1 air conditioning unit (retrospective), and acoustic
enclosures
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